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073 Micholitz to Sander





Manila, 30nd November 1888

To Messrs. F. Sander & Co., St. Albans

Dear Sir,

I have received your letter dated New York October 5th telling me you had received a letter from Mr. Godseff to the effect that Behn Meyer’s claim against you contained or included £150 said to be drawn by me. Well, I can only say I am at a loss to explain to myself what you, Behn Meyer and Mr. Godseff mean by it. As I told you in a former letter, I drew during the months of March, April and May, that is the time I was in Manila to get the Phal., £75 each month through Messrs. Behn Meyer, and during the months of June, July and August, that is during my stay in Singapore up to the time Behn Meyer refused to give me more money I only drew two hundred dollars!!! Surely that is not too much ? 

Now, at the time Behn Meyer refused credit to me, the £225, that is my allowance for March, April, May, which I had received from Behn Meyer, had been paid by you long ago, so consequently they could and did, as I know, only debit me with Dollar 200. 

However, a few days before I left Singapore, Behn Meyer told me that they had, instead of debiting with two hundred dollars, only debited me with 150 dollars and the other fifty dollars they had put on to Roedel’s account. So I suppose Mr. Godseff mistook 150 dollars for 150 pounds, a difference of about £125. I hope by this you will have found out your error, the more since I believe BM sent you an attested copy of your accounts with them. Should they, however, have debited me as you say with £150 instead of $150 or 200, so I can only say it is a swindle and has been done only to get out of their scrapes about Roebelen’s affairs.

Trusting you will let me know more about this, if it is only an error on Mr. Godseff’s part.

I remain,

Yours faithfully,


W. Micholitz.

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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